

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 25 AUGUST 2009

ROSP.28/09
DRAFT MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN (INCORPORATING THE CORPORATE CHARGING POLICY) 2010/11 TO 2014/15

The Head of Financial Services (Miss Taylor) reported (CORP.35/09) on the draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) 2010/11 to 2014/15.  

Miss Taylor gave a presentation to the Panel.  She advised Members that the Medium Term Financial Plan set out the framework for planning and managing the Council's financial resources, developing its annual budget strategy and updating its current five year financial plan.  She added that the Plan sought to link the key aims and objectives of the Council, as contained in the Corporate Plan, to the availability of resources thereby enabling the Council to prioritise the allocation of resources to best meet its overall aims and objectives.

Miss Taylor commented that some of the figures in the plan would be affected by external influences and would be subject to amendment during the Council's Budget cycle.

Miss Taylor added that the Medium Term Financial Plan was reviewed annually commencing with the assumptions made in the Budget resolution approved by Council on 3 February 2009.  In addition, the Corporate Charging Policy had been reviewed and included within the Medium Term Financial Plan.  The Charging Policy provided a framework for potential policy options for each charging area, but recognised the different approaches that might be required for different services and the various influences which needed to be acknowledged in setting individual charges.

Referring to the key dates, Ms Taylor added that the draft Plan would go for formal approval by Council on 15 September 2009.

The Executive had on 27 July 2009 considered the Plan (EX.149/09 refers) and decided:

“1. That the report of the Director of Corporate Services on the draft Medium Term Financial Plan 2010/11 to 2014/15 be received.

2.  That the report be referred to the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel at its meeting on 25 August 2009, and the comments of the Panel be referred back to the Executive for consideration on 1 September 2009.”

Miss Taylor informed Members that, if possible, the outcomes of the Budget Scrutiny Task and Finish Group would be included in the Budget process for 2010/11.

In considering the Plan Members raised the following questions and comments:

· The Current Revenue Assumptions included 2.5% for the pay award, What stage was the pay award at?

The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) responded that the employers had submitted a revised offer of 1% which the Unions were considering.  

· The Budget Reductions under the Recurring Revenue Expenditure included the Transformation Proposals.  What was the remainder of the balance made up of?
Miss Taylor explained that the balance incorporated numerous smaller savings such as additional income from the Lanes.

· The report stated that the MTFP assumed an overall increase in income from fees and charges of 3.8.  Was this based on just the charges going up as it was unclear?  There were also signs of considerable shortfall in income elsewhere in the report.  How realistic was the Plan?
Miss Taylor explained that the current MTFP occurred a 3.8% increase on income generated from charges but that the increase, and any shortfalls would need to be considered as part of the budget process, as part of the individual charges reports.

· Other Authorities set aside money for opportunities such as the Capital of Culture bid, did the Council have a similar budget?
Dr Gooding said that there was a small budget available, with approval, for initiatives or innovative ideas to help save money.

· The report indicated that there would be a reduction in the Formula Grant.  There was concern that this would draw down on reserves.  Should the Council build a financial plan without incorporating the worse case scenario?  This could be quite profound.
The Finance Portfolio Holder agreed that it would be preferable to know the position but it was understood that next year’s grant would be honoured.  He agreed that the Council did need to be prepared but did not agree that a plan should be drawn up at worse case scenario.

· Where would Vacancy Management fit into the Authority when the Transformation Programme was completed?
The Finance Portfolio Holder responded that Vacancy Management had not been as successful as anticipated and had not met the targets.  But he did feel that there would still be a place for a Vacancy Management process in the future, although it would have a different objective with a more opportunist way of working.  When a post became vacant it would be assessed to see if there was a better or different way of working as an alternative to a straight replacement.

Dr Gooding added that the Transformation Programme would need to produce a workforce plan of skills in the new look Authority.  There were a lot of options open to the Authority.  Some savings could be achieved through redundancies however there may be some circumstances where Vacancy Management was a better option.  Dr Gooding added that the Transformation Programme was at a very early stage and there was significant work needed throughout the organisation.  He stated that the Authority needed to make substantial savings but there was also a need for further redirection of resources.

· The presentation stated that there would be staff savings of £2.5 million through the Transformation, Vacancy Management and staff turnover.  Was this correct
Dr Gooding confirmed that the figure was correct as there was a need to reduce the running costs of the Authority.  There was only so much that could be saved through efficiency so there was a requirement for more Shared Services and partnership working.

· As the cost of redundancies were not known, were there sufficient resources to cover potential depleted reserves or the capacity to borrow to cover the cost of redundancies? 
Dr Gooding responded that the Authority could capitalise expenditure subject to Council approval, to cover some element of the redundancies.  He agreed it was challenging but stated that the Transformation programme was at an early stage and officers were involved in the plans.

RESOLVED – That the comments and concerns of the Panel be referred to the Executive.







